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VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  
 
 
March 22, 2022 
 
 
Daniel Goldner 
Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit St., Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 
 
 
Re: North Northern Utilities, Inc. DG 21-144, Petition for Approval of Seventh 
Amendment to Special Contract-CONFIDENTIAL Updated Schedule NU-10 
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 

On December 29, 2021, Northern Utilities, Inc. (“Northern” or the “Company”) 
submitted a Petition for Approval of a Seventh Amendment to a Special Contract with 
Foss Manufacturing Company, LLC, now known as Foss Performance Materials, LLC 
(“Foss”). On February 23, 2022, the Commission ordered that an adjudicative proceeding 
be commenced for the purposes of reviewing the petition, and further ordered that 
Northern’s Special Contract with Foss, as amended and approved by Order No. 26,107 
(the “Sixth Amendment”), be extended for one year until February 28, 2023. 

 
Commission Orders on prior extensions of the Special Contract have required that 

Northern provide the Commission with notice of impending adjustments to the special 
contract rates.  See Docket DG 10-034, Order No. 25, 085 at 9 (Mar. 25, 2010) and 
Docket DG 12-031, Order No. 25, 330 at 6 (Feb. 6, 2012).  Northern has provided such 
updates on an annual basis, Consistent with past practice, enclosed please find a 
confidential electronic copy and a redacted electronic copy of a document labeled 
“Updated Schedule NU-10”.  This document contains the calculations for the rates in 
effect from the period March 1 2022 through February 28, 2023. Please note that the 
confidential copy contains confidential information; it should be kept separate from the 
Commission’s public document files and should not be posted on the Commission’s 
electronic docket book files 

 
This submittal updates the December 29, 2021 filing which was submitted with a 
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Motion for Protective Order that remains pending before the Commission. However, the 
Commission did grant the Company’s Motion for Protective Order in connection with the 
Company’s Marginal Cost Study submitted in support of the Sixth Amendment, which 
has been extended through February 23, 2023.  This information is also being provided to 
Staff and the Office of Consumer Advocate with the understanding that it will be 
maintained confidential in accordance with the Commission’s order granting the above-
referenced Motion. 
 

Pursuant to N.H. Admin. R. Puc 201.04 (C) (1) and (2), the enclosed document 
has been marked confidential in the upper right hand corner, and confidential information 
that has been redacted from the public versions of the documents has been designated in 
the enclosed documents by shading. 
 

In accordance with the Commission’s temporary moratorium on paper filings, the 
Company is submitting this filing only in electronic format. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions in connection 

with this filing. Thank you for your assistance and cooperation in this matter. 
 

 
Sincerely, 

 

Patrick H. Taylor 
Senior Counsel 
 
Enclosures 
 
 


